
February 20, 2020 

Dear SLMS Titan Community, 

As you were made aware earlier in the day today, we experienced a partial outage of power, 

causing us to relocate a few classrooms temporarily. It also temporarily caused an issue with our 

HVAC system, which made some areas of the building a little warmer than usual for a brief 

period of time. I am pleased to say that with the help of the district's awesome maintenance and 

operations personnel, along with the help of Center Point Energy, full power was restored to the 

campus before the end of the first class period of the day, and the HVAC system was restored its 

normal operating parameters by 10:30 AM. 

I am grateful for the coordinated efforts from so many people within and outside of the district, 

including our terrific Titan teachers, custodians, cafeteria workers, and other staff members. 

These efforts helped to bring a swift and calm resolution to the issue. Our students learned that 

sometimes life throws you a curve ball, and you have to be ready for anything. They handled 

themselves well, and we look forward to a normal day tomorrow. 

Thank you for your ongoing support of Sugar Land MS. If you have any questions, please do not 

hesitate to call us at (281) 634-3080. 

Sincerely, 

Keith Fickel, Principal 

Sugar Land MS 

 


